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Foundation School - Trainee Foundation Forum

Background
The Trainee Foundation Forum was set up and created as a source of support for foundation trainees by trainees.  The former North Western forum was chaired by and run solely by the trainees themselves while the former Mersey forum was chaired by the previous Foundation School Director.   

As part of the Deanery Integration Project the New North West of England Foundation School (Est July 2015) is working towards aligning all former polices and processes and one of these areas for alignment is the design and mechanism of the Trainee Foundation Forum.
Proposal
The new Foundation School proposes the following mechanisms for the Trainee Foundation Forum in the North West of England School:
· The forum should be Trainee led
· Membership to the forum should be 2 FY1s and 2 FY2s from each trust across the full geographical area
· Expressions of Interest in membership should be requested and collated by the PG team (FPA/FPD) at the start of the year.  The F1 rep will typically continue to F2. 
· The forum should democratically identify and determine key committee members who will form the board level of the forum.

· The chair of the new aligned forum will be elected from the former North West committee where the chair has always been an elected committee member

· The new committee will then elect subsequent chairs 
· The election of the chair should take into account his/her prior commitment and involvement with the forum, including attendance at previous meetings.  
The Forum structure
· The frequently of the forum will be determined by the forum itself but would typically take place every month and would alternate venue between the two schools offices (PP3 and Regatta)
· The Foundation School stipulates that meetings, were possible should be scheduled for the end of the day to reduce the impact on day to day activities.

· The Foundation School will support the forum with a venue for their meetings at either PP3 or Regatta but will not be members of the forum. 

· The structure of the meetings will be discussed and determined by the key forum committee members prior to the actual meeting, where the topics for discussion and agenda can be agreed. 

· The agenda and meeting details will be circulated by the committee members to all the representatives. 

· The forum secretary will take minutes of the forum meeting which will then be circulated to all forum representatives.   It is the duty of the trust representatives to disseminate the minutes to their trust foundation colleagues.

· The forum and/or the committee members may refer any agenda items on to Prof Paul Baker or the Foundation School for clarification or advice. 
NWoEFS support
The Foundation School supports a trainee led forum and recommends that trusts should support attendance of representatives to meetings as professional leave, along with their travel expenses. 

The foundation school seeks mutual agreement from all trusts that representatives of the forum will be excused slightly early from work where necessary to allow them to travel to and attend the forum meetings.

Trainees are required to organise this in advance, notify their PG office and ensure that there is sufficient cover. 
